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                               A young child seeking refuge from the war in Ukraine recently         
                                 visited her grandmother in Assumption. During her visit, she 
                                  participated in our equine facilitated program Horses & Heroes.  
                                    The generous partnership with the Benevolent Order of the 
                                      Elks made this experience possible. The six-year-old       
                                   expressed joy  being with the horses.  She loved the  outdoors
                                  which she described as being like a “park”  in Ukraine. She had         
                               been through so much; She was struggling with 
                           challenges in  a new country including a difficult
                      language barrier. It was a tremendous blessing to 
watch her move from blank stares, and clinging to her 
grandmother,  to a relaxed smile while petting “her” horse. 
She only stayed a few weeks before being able to return to her
 mother. Thankfully her family found refuge together. This global
 story is just one of the incredible moments that donations help
                               here at Kemmerer Village. 

  
  20222022

Raven's current sponsorship ends in January and she needs a new sponsor!
For $100 a month, your support would provide everything Raven needs, and
allow her to help so many children! 

Raven is truly exceptional. She is our first pick for any child who wants to
ride but is feeling scared and for children with physical challenges. 

 
 

October— 8 children
November— 12 children
December— 19 children

KVKV    KIDSKIDS    BIRTHDAYSBIRTHDAYS

A World of Good- From the Ukraine to KVA World of Good- From the Ukraine to KV
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Boys:
Jeremy M. 12/3/08
Robert L. 1/30/10
Ayden Rigg 3/21/09

Girls:
Mia G.         11/21/09
Grace S.     2/23/05

Celebrating the children in care whoseCelebrating the children in care whose
names we can not share Birthdays:names we can not share Birthdays:

January— 16 children
February- 16 children
March- 9 children
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"When I was a boy I would see scary things in the 
news, my mother would say to me, "Look for the helpers. 

You will always find people who are helping." 
- Fred Rogers

Everyday we can become overwhelmed with ‘scary things’. It is
easy to feel drawn into feelings of despair and hopelessness as
we watch the news or scroll social media. Fred Roger’s mother’s
guidance to ‘look for the helpers’ helps us refocus as we bear
witness to our times.  

When I tell people I work with Kemmerer Village, I often hear, ‘I
bet you hear such sad stories.  How have you stayed so long?’ I
stay with Kemmerer Village because I can always, always find our
helpers.  I am here because the work we do outshines the ‘scary
things’. 

The power of our help is measured in many ways.  I know we are
providing quality services by the warm reactions of our community
as we walked in the Pana Labor Day Parade. Our high ratings on
statewide Foster Care measures tells me we are performing well.
I know our help is working when I hear praise from parents of
Residential Treatment kids or Camp Carew children. 

As I meet with each new employee, volunteer or intern of
Kemmerer Village, I warn them that there will be very hard days.
There will be days that they doubt their effectiveness. I stress,
even on the days they experience these doubts, they are making
a difference.  Their efforts to support our children and families
demonstrate everyone is worthy of help. Our children and families
are experiencing unbelievable stress and trauma, scary things.
They are looking for the helpers.  We are here, at Kemmerer
Village. 

In 2022, we reached out to our church partners, our donors and
our local communities. Your response has been wonderful.
Kemmerer Village speakers have increased awareness of our
quality programs across Illinois. As we close 2022 and move into
2023, we are looking for more opportunities to reach you. Visit
our website www.kemmerervillage.org, or call 217-226-2130 to
schedule a presentation  or a tour for your group.
I want to be sure that when you look for the helpers, you see
Kemmerer Village.  



Meet The VillageMeet The Village                                                   Hello! My name is Haley and
 I am a Community Services Intern at Kemmerer Village 
through the University of Illinois Springfield Graduate 
Public Service Internship (GPSI)  program. I am a first-
year student pursuing a master's degree in human 
development counseling on the school counseling track.
 I believe that the knowledge and skills I am gaining
 through this internship will translate into  the skillset I 
will need as a school counselor working with students, 
their families, and internal and external stakeholders. 
The work that Kemmerer Village does appeals strongly 
to my personal values, and I enjoy working in an 
environment operating on empathy, genuineness, and 
competence. I have been able to form positive and
 meaningful relationships with my coworkers, and the mentorship 
I am receiving is beyond what I could have hoped for in any GPSI placement. Everyone 
has gone out of their way to make me feel welcome, and I absolutely love the extra
 benefits I  receive through this placement such as free meals, vehicle usage for work 
matters, and housing (if applicable) among other things. The sense of community among
 the staff is something I felt immediately during my initial GPSI interview, and  it is exciting
 to work somewhere that has employees who stay for a very long time as it speaks to the
 work environment cultivated here. As an intern, I feel I am treated no differently than an 
employee and I have the same opportunities to achieve various licensures and trainings
 which might not be afforded to me in an alternate setting. Overall, I feel like I have been 
able to thrive in my role as a Community Services Intern, and I genuinely believe there is 
no other GPSI placement I could have benefitted so strongly from as a graduate student."

Kemmerer Village sports are about so much more
than athletics. Our teams consistently show the true
spirit of sportsmanship by playing hard, working hard
and not giving up. This soccer season, Kemmerer kids
were feeling a little intimidated due to the size and
strength of the other teams' players. Our children
showed the resilience Kemmerer strives for! Our kids 
 did not let fear stop them from using teamwork, skill,
and hustle to overcome obstacles. These
opportunities on the field will translate into the self-
confidence, and courage that these children will
carry with them always. 

www.kemmerervi l lage.org 941 N.  2500 East Rd.  Assumption,  IL  62510217-226-4451 3

KV Kids areKV Kids are
ChampionsChampions  



KV Board of Directors
G.A.B Electric
Morrell Auto Service
Potter Farms
Arthur J. Gallagher & Co
Maverick Marketing 
Consolidated Communications
RBC Wealth Management
Taylorville Community Credit Union
Central States Media

 

First National Bank of Assumption
Edward Jones, Shelbyville
J&M Heating & Cooling
Mutual of America
Heartland Ag Group
Graphic Packaging International
Pepsi Refreshment Services
Joe Coleman & Son
Dansig Central Insurance
American Central Insurance
 

Timber Lakes Golf Course-Staunton, Moweaqua Golf Course, Indian Springs-Fillmore,
Meadowview Golf Course-Mattoon,  Timberlake Golf Course-Sullivan, Eagle Creek Golf Course-Findlay, 

Lakeshore Golf Course-Taylorville, The Oaks Golf Course-Springfield , Edgewood Golf Course-Auburn,
United Healthcare, Shelby Electric Cooperative, Edward Jones-Pana, Edward Jones-Shelbyville, Family Matters,

 Central Commodity FS
 
 

Thank you!Thank you!
29th Annual Kemmerer Village29th Annual Kemmerer Village  

Charity Golf Classic Sponsors:Charity Golf Classic Sponsors:
  

Ultimate Sponsors:
Illinois Ag Group

First National Bank of Taylorville
I-57 Roofing LLC

McGuire, Yuhas, Huffman & Buckley, P.C.
Sparklight / Cable One

 
Feature Sponsors:

First National Bank of Pana
Shelby County State Bank

Pana Elks Lodge
Dunn Company

Shelby Electric Coop.
Wareham’s Security

P&H Manufacturing Co.
1st Mid Bank & Trust, Taylorville

Lilly Signs ($150 credit towards our order)
Cloe Plumbing

Hurford Architects ($250)
Dove & Dove Attorneys at Law

Angelo’s of Taylorville
Illini Pharmacy

Pana Community Hospital
 Prize & Goodie Bag Sponsors:

Our Village celebrates Adoptions!Our Village celebrates Adoptions!  
  

Tournament Underwriters:
Obermeyer Wood Investment Counsel

Kemmerer Village Foundation

Major Sponsors:
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                                                                                              One spring day. as I was walking 
                                                                                       across campus, I met a  beautiful         
                                                                                       young lady, with long dark hair and 
                                                                                       a smile so big it made her eyes 
                                                                                        squint.
                                                                                              
                                                                                       We talked for a couple of minutes,
                                                                                       and I honestly felt an instant
connection with her. A couple of weeks later, our  Volunteer & Project Coordinator, Jan
Traughber, reached out to me. My mentorship application had been processed and I had
been matched up with that same smiling face, Arianna. We shared an interest in baking 
and agreed to meet for a couple of hours, weekly to try our hands at some different
recipes.                                                                                            
                                                                                        
I had never been a mentor before. I was a little nervous, and unsure of what I could offer.
Arianna made it easy. We continued baking together for a year and a half and even
                            created a recipe scrapbook for her. The delicious food we prepared 
                                 was amazing, and we always enjoyed our time together. It really was  
                                     just something we could do while talking about life. 
                           
                                        One year into our relationship, after talking it over with her 
                                           therapist, I shared some of my life experiences with her. I 
                                           explained that it was a conscious decision I made years ago
                                            to not let negative experiences define me. I faced each day 
                                             with that attitude and eventually, it just became who I am. 
                                             Charles R. Swindoll’s message “Life is 10% what happens to 
                                             you and 90% how you react to it” plays in my head routinely. 
                                          Arianna decided she too could have a good life and forged 
                                        ahead with a positive attitude and a plan to use the tools & skills 
                                        she gained at  Kemmerer to help her do just that. 

                                  As her time at Kemmerer was coming to an end, we talked 
                           about what she was looking forward to, along with what 
she was still a little nervous about. We discussed having FAITH; in God, 
in herself, in her family, and in the skills, she had learned. Together
 we selected bracelets with the word FAITH engraved on them, 
to wear as a daily reminder. Arianna returned to her family
 home in late July. They were able to enjoy a wonderful, multi-
generation family vacation together before the summer 
ended. She is enrolled in her local school and is participating 
in soccer. We remain in contact, and it is always lovely to
 hear about all her successes.  The joy in her voice and the
 smile on her face are the only reminders I need of how 
important our mission at Kemmerer Village is. 

If you are interested in experiencing the lasting joy of our 
Kemmerer Village Mentor Program please email
 jan.traughber@kv.christian.k12.il.us
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My Journey MentoringMy Journey Mentoring
By Amie Sparks



Mr. Timothy J. Swanson, Retirement
Ms. Sharla Williams, Retirement
     Mr. and Mrs. David W. Stolz
Kim and Kathy Tanner
     Mr. and Mrs. George Tanner

Ms. Janet R. Andersen
     Mrs. Dorothy M. Andersen
Mrs. Cheryl Crays, Birthday
     Mrs. Rebecca Thompson
First Presbyterian Church, Morris, IL
     Mr. George Gore

The Mitchell Cousins
     Mr. and Mrs. Bob Mitchell
Ms. Becky Thompson
     Mrs. Cheryl Crays
Rev Jean & Bob Wollenberg 
     Mrs. Carolyn J. Butler

Mrs. Anna Belle Farrell
     Mrs. Alice Christenberry 
     Mrs. Barbara H. Janes 
     Ms. Amber Miller
Mrs. Yvonne Fraley 
     Ms. Annette M. Roberts 
Mrs. Betsy A. Hauser
     Judge and Mrs. Joseph Van Bokkelen
Mr. Michael W. Humes
Mr. Dennis W. Humes
     Mrs. Mary Humes
Mr. Bob Kileen    
     Mrs. Sara D. Kileen 
Mrs. Kathleen M. Kunzman  
     Mr. David F. Kunzman
Mrs. Leona Lash
Mr. William F. Lash
     Ms. Terryl A. Peterson
Mr. Bradley Stephen Martin 
     Ms. Sharon Rogers 
Ms. Kathleen Mest 
     Mr. Carmon Mest 
Mr. Robert H. Metsker
     Mrs. Doris E. Seal
Mrs. Doris Pickett 
     Mr. and Mrs. David Evers
     Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Rebbe 
     Mr. and Mrs. Larry Robinson 
     Mr. and Mrs. Nathan Sutton 
Ms. Shanda Pilger
     Mr. and Mrs. Richard Grammer 
Mr. Wallace Pond
     Mrs. Dorothy Pond

 

Memorials

 

In Honor & Memory of Those We LoveIn Honor & Memory of Those We Love
May 16th, 2022 thru September 15, 2022May 16th, 2022 thru September 15, 2022

Honors
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A Memorial or Honor Gift to Kemmerer Village is a way to express love & respect.A Memorial or Honor Gift to Kemmerer Village is a way to express love & respect.   
Your gift, large or small, is an investment in the lives of the children we serve.Your gift, large or small, is an investment in the lives of the children we serve.  

The name of the one being honored or remembered is in bold type; the donor is in regular type.The name of the one being honored or remembered is in bold type; the donor is in regular type.  

Mrs. Kathy Bachman  
     Mr. Robert McNabb
     Mr. William McNabb 
Ms. Karen Baird
      Mrs. Shirley Moore
Mr. J. Leeds "Bud" Bower
     Mrs. Gail Bower
     Mr. and Mrs. Charles R. Dow 
Mr. Danny Bryan
     Mr. and Mrs. Allen Bryan
Mrs. Elsie Carter
      Mrs. Judy Wise
Mr. Grady M. Chronister 
     Mrs. Linda Chronister 
Chuckie - Best Dog
     Mr. Thomas Moffat 
Mrs. Janet Cole 
     Mr. and Mrs. Robert Ermovick 
     Mrs. Alice Christenberry
     Mrs. Judy Wise
Mr. Don Daschka 
     Anonymous 
     Mrs. Donella K. Butler 
     Mrs. Ellen Hoffman Hall
     Mr. and Mrs. Bart Lawrence 
     Mrs. Diane Meyerhoff 
     Mr. Richard Paulter
     Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Miller, Ph.D. 
     Ms. Kelly Moeller 
     Mr. Edwin Pautler 
     Mrs. Julia Saak 
     Mr. John Saunders 
     Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Valentine 
Ms. Angela M. Diss 
     Mr. and Mrs. Gary Sulaski 

Mr. Richard "Dick" Ryman 
     Mrs. Carol Ryman 
Mrs. Sue Schimmelpfenning 
     Mr. and Mrs. Jim Macklin 
Penelope (infant) Schuler 
     Mr. and Mrs. Rick Schuler 
Mrs. Linda K. Slifer
     Dr. Edward D. Slifer 
Sonda’s Father, 37 years teaching
     Sonda and Wade Kirsteatter
Mr. Alva & Mrs. Mary E. Stephens
     Mrs. Mary Sue Divine
Ms. Shirley Stevens
     Ms. Sandra L. Stevens 
Mr. and Mrs. Melvin and Clara Stiegemeier 
     Ms. Sharon L. Stiegemeier 
Mrs. Jean Stoddard 
     Mr. Robert McNabb 
Mr. Robert A. Thompson 
     Mrs. Rebecca Thompson 
Ms. Kristy Tryon Brown 
     Mr. Lynn Tryon
Mr. and Mrs. Larry D. Vaughn 
     Mrs. Ruth M. Vaughn 
Mrs. Rachel Weinberg
     Ms. Mary W. Hohe 
Mr. Gerald O. Wine 
     Mrs. Luan B. Wine 
Ms. Jackie Young  
     Mr. James A. Young 



"The best way to find yourself is to lose yourself in the service to others." - Mahatma Gandhi  

 

Clinton First Presbyterian Church, Clinton, IL
Canton First Presbyterian Church, Canton, IL
Sangamon Valley Presbyterian Church, Virginia IL 
Morris Presbyterian Church, Morris IL  
Charleston First Presbyterian Church, Charleston, IL  

Canton First Presbyterian ChurchClinton First Presbyterian Church
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Kemmerer Village celebrated the new school year by
hosting a campus full of children from our

residential and foster care programs. Staff and
community members volunteered to run games and
serve treats. Executive Director Schäles Nagle, and

Therapist Supervisor Miranda Malone made a
splash in the dunk tank. Our Village was also able to

provide a meal, school supplies and prizes to these
families. We sincerely applaud the volunteers and

donors who make these smiles possible.  



The spirit of Christmas 
lasts all year at KV 

We are still enjoying fall at
Kemmerer Village and looking
forward to Thanksgiving. However,
Christmas is a big undertaking, with
nearly 200 children in care it takes
all year to prepare. If you are
interested in helping share the love
of Christ this holiday season please
reach out on Facebook, email at
autumn.warren@kv.christian.k12.il.us
or give me call at 217-226-2131.
 

www.kemmerervillage.org

 Proudly a mission Agency of the Synod of
Lincoln Trails, Presbyterian Church (USA)
since 1914. Please send mailing updates to

amie.sparks@kv.christian.k12.il.us
 217-226-2130

 

Kemmerer Village
941 N. 2500 East Road
Assumption, IL 62510

www.campcarew.org

Camp Carew has
 affordable facility rentals
for groups of all kinds! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Find us online! 


